Town of Trinity



Council Meeting



January 26, 2015

The Town of Trinity Council met at a regular scheduled meeting January 26, 2015 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.

Members present were Ben Moultrie, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Ben arrived at 7:02 p.m.

Motion made to approve the minutes of the previous meeting January 12, 2015 by Chris with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott, Richard and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve the minutes of the previous work session January 12, 2015 by Chris with a 2nd by Richard.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott, Richard and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 6,309.61 by Chris with a 2nd by Richard.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott, Richard and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve paying $64,278.00 to BB&T Governmental Finance for the water & sewer extension principal loan payment for 2015 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott, Richard and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to waive the late fees on West Morgan School water bills due to the school being closed during the holiday by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon. Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott, Richard and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve up to $6,200.00 for purchasing the fencing for the T-Ball field by Chris with a 2nd by Richard.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott, Richard and Gordon.  Voting no were none.

New Business discussed by the council was to separate the new soccer fields instead of building one large field to accommodate all recommended by T&T Construction.  The fields would be better if we separate the fields and have drainage in between the fields.  The mayor passed out the financials for the town for the first quarter of the year.  Bill Pettey asked the mayor to check a tree on Mt. Home Road for safety precautions that partially fell over the weekend.
Old Business discussed was an update on Old Highway 24.  The Mt. Cove situation that was discussed at our last meeting should be resolved by the first of the month.
Motion made to adjourn by Chris with a 2nd by Richard at 7:04 p.m.  All voted yes.
Respectfully Submitted:





Approved:

____________________________




____________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk




Mayor Vaughn Goodwin

